
Porto, 10 July 2023 
 

Please accept my candidacy for a 2nd mandate to EAAE’s Council. 
 
I would like to pursue the work I’ve been doing in the Council towards the reinforcement of EAAE’s 
strength, trying to bring, in particular, more south European schools to our Association. 
 
What was remarkable during these last years was the variety of meetings EAAE has been promoting, 
either alone or in collaboration with other associations, as the increasing number of educational and 
research projects that have flourished meanwhile. We must go on in these way. 
 
I highlight the Oslo Pledge and all the work that we still have to do to spread this commitment to all 
European architecture schools. 
 
I also highlight the work developed within the Education Academy, Research Academy, and 
Conservation Network, and I strongly believe in the importance of these platforms to discuss 
architectural education in its different but complementary domains. 
 
Finally, the experience of being a Council member has been extraordinary, mainly because I could 
meet incredible colleagues to whom I’m very grateful. 
 
 
 
João Pedro Xavier 
EAAE Council Member  
 
 


